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The Sisters of Charity have always used celebrations as catalysts for personal 
reflections to enable them to deepen their insights and importance of the 
various feastdays, jubilees and birthdays. Such was the reason for a celebration 
on 3rd June 2002 when Sr Mary Ryan RSC celebrated her 80th birthday at 
Caritas, Kew. Sr Mary anticipated this date with great joy, was making her 
plans six months prior to the day and was overwhelmed with the actual parties. 

It was also regarded as a 
significant occasion by her 
family - her two brothers 
Stan and Joe, sister-in-law 
Phyllis and sister, Sr Sarah 
RSC, traveled to Melbourne 
to celebrate with her. 
To accommodate everyone, 
the celebrations were spread 
over two days - Afternoon 
Tea and then Lunch on the 
following day. l efi lo right: Frances (lynch); her sister-in-lai v, 

Phyllis Ryan; and brothers, Stan & Joe Ryan 

For both celebrations, the atmosphere was joyful and happy. 
The staff, with the help of the family, prepared the parties. The community 
spirit was evident as the staff and Sisters prepared the delicious refreshments. 
Sisters Mary Gabrielle Clarke RSC and Anna Parlevliet RSC were particularly 
generous in the giving of their time and energies. 

The family were very appreciative of and impressed by the presence of the 
Sisters in Community, the number of Sisters of Charity from neighbouring 
communities and Mary's close friends. A long-time friend, Frances 
O'Callaghan, made and decorated the birthday cake. In her expression of 
'thank you' to all who had taken part in the celebrations, Mary's great joy, 
obvious enjoyment and sincere and radiant happiness were very evident. 

Mary's two brothers and 
sister would never be able 
to find words to express 
adequately their thanks and 
gratitude for the genuine 
and wonderful care that has 
been given to Sr Mary over 
a period of twelve years. 
They were grateful for the 
warm welcome and the 
opportunity to give thanks 
for 80 years of life for Sr 
Mary; for the present care 
given so genuinely and 
meaning-fully to her. 

Tdltoria{ 
A jubilee is a time of rejoicing, not only for 

the jubilarian, but, indeed for the whole 
Congregation and for the wider Church. We 
congratulate and thank all those Sisters who 
have celebrated jubilees in August and who 

My thanks to those colleagues who have 
written their reflections on their participation 
in the recent Leadership Immersion Tour of 

Ireland for inclusion in KIT. Also to the sisters 
and colleagues who have contributed items of 

have collectively given 440 years of 
dedicated and committed service as Sisters of 

Charity. It is particularly worthy of our 
recognition when long-term commitment is 

not the norm in today's society. 

This edition of KIT also contains accounts of 
the lives of the three Sisters who have died in 
recent months, Sisters Eileen Terrill, de Ricci 
Beeden and Finnian McMahon. Our prayers 
and sympathy go to their communities and 

their families. 

interest. Please keep the articles coming. 

At the end of September the Sisters will be 
gathering for our General Chapter. Please 
keep us in your prayers during this time of 

discernment as we reflect on the future 
directions and elect our Congregational Leader 

and Council for the next six years. 

My special thanks to Melinda Gutierrez for her 
generosity and expertise in scanning photos 

and completing the layout of KIT. 

:Maria Wheeler 'RSC 
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SR MOIRA O'SULLIVAN 
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A view from the Library entrance - you might like to 
show your friends our Chapel, and the gum trees! 

Who thought teaching was difficult in 
Australia? 

The postal address is Banz, a village one and a 
half hours walk, however the risk of gangs 
holding you up makes the trip too risky. Besides, 
the fact that there is a Post Office there doesn't 
mean there are always stamps available. 

Moira says that teaching Biblical Studies to the 
seminarians is a struggle with their lack of 
knowledge of English, ancient and unsuitable 
books in the library and added to these difficulties 
the need to save face by not asking questions in 
class. 

During her time back in Sydney, Moira is busy 
packing up books of her own and purchasing new 
books to send to Good Shepherd College. The 
Sisters of Charity Foundation is assisting Moira 
with the cost of purchasing books and the postage 
through a grant. 

PRIVACY STATEMENT 

The Sisters of Charity have a 
Privacy Policy Statement detailing the handling 

of personal information pursuant to the 
Privacy Act 1988 and the Privacy Amendment 

(Private Sector) Act 2000. 

Those receiving this Newsletter have 
their names on our database. 

The list is not used for any other purpose and 
will not be given to another organisation. 

If anyone would like to have his/her name removed 
from the list please let me know. 

Sister Maria Wheeler RSC 
02) 9367 1211 

iu Papaa ~ tJaiHea 
Moira spent several months earlier this year 
teaching seminarians at the Good Shepherd 
College, Fatima and hopes to return there again 
later in the year. 

The isolation is almost complete for the women 
on the staff and there was not one opportunity 
for her to visit a shop or a Post Office during 
her months there. Mail did not get through in 
either direction due to the collapse of the bridge 
between Lae and Hagen and the shortage of 
fuel. Contact via email is very limited and 
depends on the electricity and phone being in 
operation and the demands on the computer. 

A display of the things I brought back from Port Moresby 
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